
   [Type text] 11 

 

Founded 1974 

 

NEWSLETTER AND EVENTS 

March/April  2015  
Editor: Sandra Ryley 

Please let me have any articles for the next Newsletter by the 22nd of  April  in WORD format 

 
============================================ 

Here are a few events  that may be of interest to members   

============================= 
 

WEST WYCOMBE SUMMER FAYRE AND CAR SHOW  

Saturday 11th July 2015 
 

The National Trust and West Wycombe Events Team would like to invite you to show your classic 

and vintage vehicles at the annual Summer Fayre and Car Show. 

 

The car show will be running alongside the Fayre from 11.30am until 4pm. 

 

If you would like to attend on the day, please confirm to katecheshire@btinternet.com . 

Let us know the model of Austin and the registration number 

 

Further information will be sent out closer to the event. In the meantime, if you have any queries or 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Kind Regards 

  

Neil Harris 

Chair, West Wycombe Events Team 

 

==================================== 

 

THE BAG SHOP HERE AT HOLME GRANGE  

 

Saturday 6th June 
 

So here is what we have planned for our "Vintage Day" to be held on Sat 6th June.  

 

We have a Swing band booked and stall holders have been contacted with regard to pitches. There 

will be some kids activities, skipping ropes, hula hoops, face painting, hopscotch, etc, hair demos, a 

bar will be available and the cafe will provide a bbq. 

 

I am hoping that some military enthusiasts will return with their ww2 vehicles and equipment.  

 

Last year all the shop owners dressed in costume and the village had lots of bunting and balloons. It 

would be great if some of your car club members could join us for the day and add to the 

atmosphere.  

mailto:katecheshire@btinternet.com
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The shops open from 10 till 5 and things start getting busier around 12 so anybody wanting to come 

would be better to arrive before 12.  

  

I would need to know about numbers so allocated parking can be reserved. I am hoping that some 

of your more local members can visit us. 

 

Thank you and I look forward to hearing from. you 

 

Paul from the Bag shop 

 
 
 
 

================================ 
 
 

AUSTIN SEVEN OWNERS CLUB 
AUSTINS TO BRIGHTON  APRIL 19th  2015 

 
Please see attached info and entry form for the Austin to Brighton run being held on 

April 19th 2015. 

 

Note any entries received after 20th March are not guaranteed a rally board, plaque or 

programme.  Cost is £25.00 per car and the event is only open to cars registered up to 1955. 

 

We understand a few members have already decided to make the trip. 

 
The Auatin Seven Owners Club (London)is organising another run to Madeira Drive, on the 

Brighton seafront to celebrate the 110th anniversary of the Austin Motor Company. 

 

The start, as in 2012, will be from the Woodcote Green Garden Centre, Wallington, Surrey SM6 

0SU, near the quieter roads the route will take. There will be a stop en-route for refreshments.  

 

This event is open to ALL AUSTINS MAUFACTURED UP TO  1955. Already a lot of interest 

has been shown from owners across the country and abroad who have been on our previous runs to 

Brighton. 

 

 

 

Please use this entry form : 
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HART ROTARY CLUB  
 

CAR, MOTOR CYCLE & FARM MACHINERY SHOW  
 

Saturday 13th June 2015 

 

We are delighted to announce that we will again be assisted on the day by the Hampshire Old 

Timers Car Club. 

 

Vehicles entered into the Show will be judged for prizes in the following categories: Best Pre-war 

Car, Best Post-war Car, Best Motorcycle, Best Farm Machinery-Static Engine and Best Farm 

Machinery-Tractor. As in previous years, the ñBest Overall Car in Showò will be awarded the 

prestigious ñPhil Anderson Trophyò. 

 

Hart Rotary's prime objective in running the Festival is to provide entertainment for the village and 

the surrounding areas and the programme, commencing at 12.30pm with a procession around the 

village, will include arena events and numerous stalls displaying local products and handicrafts. 

There is always something to attract all members of the family, young and old. 

 

We make no charge for entry, but if you feel you would like to make a contribution to our running 

costs, please make your cheque payable to: ñHart Rotary Clubò and post it to the Rotarian named 

at the bottom of the entry form. 

  

If you would like to enter the event, please complete the details on the Entry Form and return 

by e-mail or, if you wish to communicate by post, with an SAE. 

If you return the form by e-mail, please enter your name on the 'Signed' row, which will 

signify that you are compliant with the insurance terms set out above it. 

 

Please do not just turn up on the day, as we may not be able to include your vehicle in the display 

and you will not qualify for any of the prizes. 

 

If you know of anyone else who would like to bring a vehicle along or you would like to enter 

more than one vehicle yourself, please copy the form, one for each vehicle.  

 
We do hope you can join us this year to make the Classic Vehicle display yet another 

successful event. We look forward to seeing you, your family and your Classic Vehicle(s) on 

the day. 
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Hart Rotary  Club 
 

Classic Car, Motorcycle & Farm Machinery ShowHartley Wintney Festival 
 

Saturday 13th June 2015 

 

ENTRY FORM  

 

Nameéééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

Addressééééééééééééééééééé.  

     ééééééééé.éééééééééé   

Post code ééééé    E-mail ééééééééé 

 

Tel Noééééééé.. Fax Noééééééééé 

 

Car Clubéééééééééééé. 

  

Entry details     Makeéééééé...    

Modeléééééé.. 

    

Yearééééééé. 

 

I agree to keep Hart Rotary Club indemnified against all claims in respect of my attendance at the 

above event and confirm that my vehicle/s will be fully covered by adequate insurance. I undertake 

to have with me on the day my insurance certificate and understand that entry may be refused if I 

am unable to verify my insurance cover.   

 

 

Signedéééééééééééé    Dateééééééé.  

 

ENTRY No 

From: David Preston        

2 Partridge Close 

Ewshot, Farnham 

Surrey  GU10 5TG 

         For HRC use 

01252 850082 / classiccars.hwf@btinternet.com 
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THE FARNHAM LIONS INDIAN SPECTACULAR  
 

Saturday 16th May 2015 

 

 

 

Help raise funds to build a new Medical Centre for Chiks (Childrenôs Homes in 

Kerala State) Charity in India. 

 

The event is being held in Churt, near Farnham so in addition you will have a unique 

opportunity to visit the incredible display of motor vehicles and memorabilia located 

at the venue. 
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ANNUAL HAMPSHIRE 999 SHOW 

 

 
We would like to invite any of your members to our forthcoming show on Sunday 26th July 2015 

1030am - 1800pm in aid of Help For Heroes & Royal British Legion Charities, as well as 

showcasing the work of the emergency services. 

 

We have preserved ex-999 vehicles, classic car & motorcycle show, kidszone, craft stalls, marching 

bands, Arena Displays Static Displays. 

 

Our event showground is just off the main A325 near Bordon between the country market store and 

the Alice Holt Forest. 

 

Paul Wingate 

paul.burnel@ntlworld.com 

 

 

================================== 

DRIVE -IT DAY  

April 2 6th 

 

Further to February's club night announcement, Trevor Mulford is organising a trip to 

Odiham.  Numbers unfortunately will be limited as there is to be a guided walk with the Chairman 

of the Odiham Society 

 

A short driving route probably from The New Inn will be organised for those people wishing to 

make the most of "Drive it day" 

 

The plan is to arrive in Odiham mid morning for coffee, there will then be a guided walk of around 

1 hour before driving to the Fox & Goose in Greywell which is around 3 miles away for Sunday 

lunch costing around £10.00 per head. 

 

Please let us know as soon as possible if you are interested in coming along. It should be a very 

good day. 

VSCC Spring Rally Navigator Available

It was good to meet some of you at the AGM in January and it got me thinking. I am keen to take 

part in the VSCC Spring Rally based in Surrey but my usual partner in crime (wife) cannot do it. I 

started thinking that I could still do the event by navigating for someone else. This might also give 

me the chance to experience different vintage cars and take part in different events. 

So I am offering my services to anyone who is looking for a navigator the VSCC Spring Rally on 

April 25th from Churt in Surrey. I have some experience and currently run in the VSCC semi-

experts class. I would be willing to share the cost of entry, fuel, lunch, post rally drinks etc.. 

If you would like to do the event and are looking for a navigator then please let me know by 

replying to this email. 

If you cannot do the VSCC Spring Rally but may be looking for a navigator for future IRC or 

VSCC events then please keep me in mind and maybe we can do something together in the future. 

  

Let me know what you think. Many Thanks Rob Rhodes - PWA7C Inter Register Rep 
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QUERIES OF THE MONTH  
 

Some more ñQueries of the Monthò, these originally appeared in ñThe Austin Magazine & 

Advocateò during the 1930s and 1940s. This monthôs selection consists of No 478 Washing Car ï 

Austin Twelve-Six and No 712 Battery in Stored Car.  

No 478 appeared in March 1933 and No 712 in January 1936. 

 

 

 

 

 

No 478 ï Washing Car - Austin Twelve-Six 

 

Q.  In washing my Austin Twelve-Six I have several times caused water to penetrate to the engine. 

Is this likely to cause harm, and should I wash the bonnet by some other means than by direct by 

hose. 

A.  Water in the engine may cause erratic running, through shorting the high-tension ignition 

current, or, though less likely, through getting into the carburetter.  

 

 
 

It is a wise plan to keep handy a piece of waterproof sheeting, or American cloth, which can be 

placed over the engine inside the bonnet to protect the power unit from water entering through the 

bonnet louvres whilst using the hose. 

Further, when washing the car, always avoid directing the hose at the radiator surface, as the water 

can then pass directly through the air spaces onto the engine. 

 

(NHAEG note: The definition of American Cloth is a glazed or waterproof cotton cloth.) 
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No 712 ï Battery in Stored Car 

 

 

 

Q.  I shall be obliged if you would give me detailed information as to how I can keep my battery in 

an efficient state during the time I am laying up the car. 

A.  The battery must be fully charged before you lay your car up. A fully charged battery will stand 

for several months without damage, whereas a partly charged or a discharged battery will rapidly 

deteriorate as a result of sulphation. Ensure that the level of the electrolyte is above the plates and 

that the battery top is perfectly clean and dry, as moisture or dirt give rise to a continuous leak of 

current which, though small, will in time fully discharge the battery. 

The battery leads should be disconnected as a further safeguard against current leakage, and the 

battery will then stand over winter, providing that a refresher charge is given, say, every month or 

two. 

 

 
 

This can be done after connecting up the battery leads, by running the engine to bring the dynamo 

into operation. 

 

The ñQueries of the Monthò are reproduced with the kind permission of the Austin Ten Drivers 

Club (ATDC) 

 

 

Some advertisements from motoring magazines of the 1930s, A few Austin accessories listed, Iôm 

not too sure about the welding repair though! 
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Andy Ranson 


